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The meeting was opened by President Christine Rummel. 
 
New Club Members Introduced: 

Hunter and Rosa Fanney 
Andy Carpel returned as a member after having first joined 20 years ago.  
Brian King  
Marty Kennedy  
Kirby Delauter 
Michael & Joann Kisner 
 
Club Survey 

The Club has circulated a survey for Members to express their opinions on certain 
topics. The club is looking for members feedback so that we can improve in 2023. All 
responses to the survey are anonymous.  
The Survey can be found by clicking the link below. 
 
https://forms.office.com/r/41Vfk07NKS 
 
Finances and Dues 

Overall Club finances were discussed, and the cost of the annual picnic along with other 
expenses (i.e., supplies for Westridge, storage unit, etc.) were presented.  The Club 
heavily subsidizes the cost of the picnic by paying for the main course and the 
refreshments.  Members help defray costs by providing sides and deserts.  To keep up 
with rising costs, there is a need to consider raising the annual dues in the future to $40 
per immediate household.  More information to come at the next meeting.   
 
Bylaws Committee  

 
The Club needs bylaws to govern its mission, purpose and function. As such, a 
committee has been formed to draft the FCCC bylaws. Judy Brewer will be the 
chairwomen for this committee with the first meeting being held in early November   
 
 
Corvette Weekend in Ocean City 

To avoid the rain that complicated Thursday, some members traveled on Wednesday 
and some on Friday.  The celebrations included fun around a fire pit, a tiki bar, a 
brewery tour, and cornhole.  A special thanks to Doug and Sue May for organizing the 



 

 

 
 

group dinner on Friday and to Doug and Sue for hosting everyone at their home after 
the parade on Saturday. 
 
The last Fun Run of 2022 

Mike Hamilton has arranged a visit to a private antique car and truck museum on 
Sunday November 6 in Keymar, MD. We will meet at 10:15AM at Frederick Costco; 
departing at 10:30; arrive at the museum at 11AM, tour for a few hours, then lunch at 
Mountain Gate in Thurmont at 2PM.  Rain or shine. Further details have been emailed 
and are on the Club calendar located on our website. 
 
Christmas Dinner 

Christmas dinner at Fratelli’s on Thursday Dec 15 in lieu of the December meeting. A 
headcount is needed for everyone who is planning to attend. Menu, pricing, and timing 
will be discussed at the next meeting. 
Apparel 
The Club is offering printed T-shirts with the club logo; orders are being accepted.  
Look in your email for a link from Frankie to place an order. Money will be collected at 
our November meeting. 
 
Nominations for Club Officers 

The following individuals were nominated for the respective officer positions for 2023 
and have accepted the nomination. 
    
President: Christine Rummel was nominated by Maryann Hamilton 

*NOTE: nomination was accepted under the condition that someone else takes 
over as chair of the Westridge show 

Vice President: Cindy Clipp was nominated by Mike Hamilton 
Technology Officer: Frankie Smith was nominated by Maryann Hamilton 
Treasurer: Maryann Hamilton was nominated by Tina Yingling 
Secretary: Steve Linberg was nominated by Maryann Hamilton 
 
Nominations will be open until next meeting, in which the voting for the 2023 officers 
will occur. Position descriptions for these offices need to be developed. 
 
Storage 



 

 

 
 

The Club agreed on the need for a storage facility for club property (tables, canopy, 
show supplies, etc.) which no longer fits at its current location.  Don Clipp volunteered 
to investigate options and pricing.   
 
Events Committee 

Cindy is planning a meeting to review the year’s activities, including the Westridge 
show. More to follow.  Let Cindy know if you are interested in helping plan for next 
year. 
 
Westridge Show 

Maryann provided a financial breakdown of the Westridge show, including the total 
sales for each station (water/soda, 50/50, silent auction, basket raffles, t-shirts, 
donations, etc.) The total raised for St. Jude was $2455. This was more than double 
from last year. Congrats to all who helped make the show a success!  
A survey will be circulated via email to club members to express their opinions and 
thoughts on the show (planning activities, the day of the show, etc.), including what we 
did well, what we learned, and suggested improvements moving forward. As with the 
Club survey, responses and feedback will be anonymous. This information will be 
reviewed in a meeting 
 
Meeting Wrap-up  

 
47 Members were in attendance. $163 was raised in the 50/50 raffle with the winner 
taking home $82.  The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, Nov 17 at 7PM at 
Capital Crave – come early if you would like to eat beforehand.  
 
 
A Word From our Sponsor: 
 

Mike Furman – National Corvette Specialist and FCCC Club member. 
Mike is the No. 1 Corvette Salesperson in the World 
Please contact Mike for assistance with your next Corvette Purchase 
https://www.criswellcorvette.com/mike-furman 



 

 

 
 

 

 


